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CANTOR’S MESSAGE  
CANTOR MENACHEM TOREN 
 

Greetings my dear friends, 
 
In this month, we will mourn the destruction of our two holy temples. Both were destroyed on the same day of 
the month of Av, the ninth. My guess is that non-religious people don’t make a big thing about this (it is also a 
fast day), even though I think everyone should due to the REASON that our temples were destroyed.  
 

Both temples stood still for a very long time. The first temple stood 410 years, and the second temple stood 
586/420 years (historians say 586, the Talmud said 420). As far as I know, no institute of that magnitude today 
functions for that long.  According to our history, both temples were destroyed for the same reason, which is 
“hate without reason.” (I am not sure that even hate with a GOOD reason is a good thing …) 
 

There is a story I would like to share with you; a story that is actually told in elementary schools in Israel, that 
demonstrates this type of hate, or lack of compassion. This story is from the Talmud, and it is called “Kamzza 
and Bar Kamzza”.  The story is about a wealthy man, who had a big party, and he sent his servant to invite his 
very good friend Kamzza. The servant mistakenly invited instead Bar Kamzza, who actually had a big quarrel 
with that man, and they had hated each other for a long time. Bar Kamzza, who got the invitation, thought that 
that man wanted to make peace with him, and this is why he invited him; so, he went to the party. Upon his 
arrival, the wealthy man noticed him and wanted to chase him out of his party. 
 
Bar Kamzza was so embarrassed, but he didn’t want to leave, and offered to pay the man for his own meal. But 
the man refused. Again, he tried, and offered to pay for the whole party, as long as he could stay and not be 
embarrassed. But even this offer was refused, and the man chased him out of the restaurant, embarrassing him 
in front of all the guests. Bar Kamzza was furious, especially since there were some of the religious leaders at 
that party. However, none of them intervened, so he decided to take revenge. 
 

Bar Kamzza sent a message to the Roman emperor and claimed that the Jewish people were rebelling, and that 
he had proof. He suggested that the emperor send a sacrifice to the holy temple. He claimed that the Jews would 
refuse the sacrifice coming from the emperor. The emperor decided to try this and sent a calf as a sacrifice. The 
emperor knew that only an animal without any blemishes could be brought as a sacrifice, so he made sure that 
he sent a perfect animal with Bar Kamzza. However, Bar Kamzza put a small blemish in the calf, one that was 
difficult to see without close inspection. And of course, once the priests noticed the blemish, they refused to 
accept it. The emperor got furious, and we all know the results. 
 

This story has (at least it had on me) a very strong impact, especially since we know how children can sometimes 
be very nasty to each other, and the gravity of the results that come from hate really help to deliver the message 
of how important it is to have compassion. 
 

Whether you have deep pain, small pain, or no pain at all in your heart, because it all happened so long ago, I 
am asking you, on the day of the ninth of Av (this year July 27), to stop for a minute and think about the importance 
of compassion and how terrible is hate. 
 

As I have said many times before, and will probably say in the future, G-d helps us to do the right thing by the 
way that we feel when we feel compassion to others, when we help others. We feel good when we love, and 
when we hate, get angry, etc., we don’t feel good. This has always been a good moral compass, at least for me. 
 

Sending my love to all of you, 
 

Meni 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  

SETH FRIEDMAN 
President 
 

School is out and summer has arrived. For those of you in need of some short, summer reading, I have prepared my 
first of a series of 24 PBJC Monthly Candlestick articles. But, before sharing some thoughts, I first wanted to take this 
opportunity to thank Michael Weinstein, our outgoing President, the outgoing executive committee, and our outgoing 
Chevra Board of trustees for their time, dedication, and service to the PBJC over the past couple of years. The 
outgoing lay leadership team was installed at a time when we were still dealing with the Covid pandemic and searching 
for ways to keep membership engagement strong at the Pine Brook Jewish Center. Successfully pivoting us from in-
person, to virtual, and now back to in-person, with the assistance of our Clergy and the office, I am pleased to share 
that we have successfully stabilized our membership base and have increased our in-person engagement across 
many different facets of the Pine Brook Jewish Center, including fundraising and events, the ECC, Religious School, 
as well as during our weekly services. 
 

As we embark upon this next chapter at the PBJC, with new lay leadership having just been installed two weeks ago, 
I can honestly state that I am extremely excited for what the future will hold here at the synagogue. I have high 
expectations and will be putting goals in place to make the Pine Book Jewish Center a thriving place once again that 
not only offers a place for prayer, study, spiritual guidance, and healing, but a dwelling that also offers a true sense of 
community. My vision for the PBJC is not simply about fundraising and specific events, rather gatherings through 
programming, community outreach, social action, and simple get-togethers. 
 

As we continue to think about building upon membership engagement and strengthening the ties between the 
congregation and the synagogue, I must acknowledge that we also have a lot of wood to chop as there will be 
significant changes that will require the assistance of not only leadership, but the congregation as a whole. With Rabbi 
Finkel announcing his retirement last Fall, we are well on our way with the clergy transition. To that point, I wanted to 
take a moment to thank Jonathan Cohen and Barry Weinreb, the members of the Ritual Committee, as well as the 
Clergy Transition Sub-Committee for all their efforts to date in assisting with the plan to restructure the PBJC pulpit to 
a single clergy model upon Rabbi Finkel’s retirement. Although subject to final congregational vote, I am pleased to 
share that at last month’s Chevra meeting, the Board of Trustees voted in favor of Ritual and the CTC’s motion of 
Cantor Toren being offered the opportunity to become PBJC’s next Rabbi. Stay tuned as additional details of this 
formal transition will be forthcoming soon to the broader congregation. 
 

Let’s talk about coincidence – having started the same year as Rabbi Finkel, and after serving for 16 years as our 
Religious School Director, Mary Sheydwasser has formally announced that she will be stepping down from her role 
as the PBJC’s Religious School Director in May 2024. While we were all saddened to hear this news, the good news 
is that Mary has expressed a sincere interest in maintaining an active involvement with the PBJC in some capacity 
and we are currently discussing ways to utilize her knowledge, skillset, commitment to our kids, and service to our 
synagogue in the future. At the same time, she will be instrumental in working alongside the lay leadership as we look 
to begin a formal search for a new education director here at the PBJC shortly. 
 

So, you may all be thinking how we are going to accomplish what I have set forth in what I will call PBJC 2.0. The 
answer is simple – kind of. I am pleased to share that with the assistance and buy-in of our new Board of Trustees, I 
have reinstituted a committee system across all aspects of the synagogue effective July 1st. What does that mean, 
you may be asking. It means that the onus will be on each of our member-based committees to make this place what 
our membership wants. Bringing ideas and recommendations back to the various committees will naturally 
reinvigorate the full involvement that was lost during the pandemic. To that point, it is important for me to note that our 
membership need not serve as a Board of Trustee member to be involved in a committee that may be important to 
you. I implore you to get involved and foster ideas and suggestions that may pique the interest of our membership 
base to draw them back into this building. To the extent you are looking to get more involved in a committee and want 
more information, please do not hesitate to contact Michelle Zuckerman, Sandy Gonzalez, Melanie Lewis, and/or me 
to express your interest, and we will be sure to get you involved. 
 

I look forward to this new chapter. Onward and upward! 
 

Seth  
president@pbjc.org                              

mailto:president@pbjc.org
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EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER 

LISA LERMAN and JILL BUCKLER    
Early Childhood Center Co-Directors 
 

Summer 2023 at PBJC Day Camp is off to a wonderful start for BOTH our campers and our staff. We may be 
small in size, but we are extremely large in fun, spirit and creativity! Every week will be themed and our special 
activities, art projects and songs will coordinate with our theme of the week. Additionally, we will have Sports 
with Coach Rick, Science and Cooking with Miss Susan and lots of arts and crafts projects! Our campers gather 
every morning to sing camp songs and then we have a fun, action-packed day. The campers are kept busy, 
active and entertained with something unique every single day. They spend time on our playground, splashing 
around during water play, cooking yummy treats, and doing some very creative craft projects. The children are 
so busy, and they love every minute of camp!   

If you can imagine, we are finalizing our calendar and lesson plans for the 2023 - 2024 school year. We will be 
spending the summer putting the finishing touches on what promises to be another amazing, memorable and 
fun school year. 

ECC at PBJC continues to grow with our expanded, already vibrant and stimulating preschool program. 
Additionally, the Giggle Zone program accommodates the needs of parents who require longer hours. Children 
ages 18 months to 5 years old can enroll in the Giggle Zone. This extended care option (hours available from 
7:30 a.m. - 6:00 p.m.) complements our current preschool classes. We are so pleased to have already welcomed 
numerous new families into our PBJC community with more on their way.  

Registration for the 2023-2024 school year is still open. Stay tuned for continued details regarding our dynamic 
Intro, 2, 3 and Pre-K programs. As always, our door is open to anyone who would like more information about 
any of our early childhood programs.  

 

Warm Regards, 

Lisa Lerman and Jill Buckler 

Nursery School Co- Directors 

 

Please enjoy some pictures on the next few pages from the first week of PBJC Day Camp! 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

mailto:lisalerman@optonline.net
mailto:jsbuckler@gmail.com
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RELIGIOUS SCHOOL              
MARY SHEYDWASSER                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

Educational Director 

Our Rosh HaShanah Honey Fundraiser is back! CLICK HERE TO ORDER YOUR HONEY                    

 

  

https://orthoney.com/PBJ/
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HARVEY JAFFE B’YACHAD MEMORIAL FUND 

Harvey Jaffe, Hershey, was the driving force behind B’yachad. He helped make our dream come alive by leading 
a vibrant community of learners who come together post their B’Nai Mitzvah! This is what Hershey had to say 
about it: 
 
The success of our Hebrew High School, B’yachad, is dependent on the ability to not only learn about ‘the ethics 
of our people,’ but more importantly to build a community. When students trust and care about each other they 
feel safe to share their views and ideas in a classroom setting and a dialogue begins. The fear of being judged 
by one’s peers dissipates, and discussions become lively and interactive. From the time of Hillel and Shammai, 
our tradition teaches that there was always room to examine, dissect and re-evaluate our laws. In fact, many 
believe that different perspectives are exactly the reason Judaism has survived for almost 6000 years. However, 
all our ancestors agreed on the importance of a holy community a ‘kehilah kedusha,’ where everyone is 
respected, and every opinion is valued.   
 
A few testimonials… 
 
The reason I come back to B’yachad cannot be put into words. I cannot describe how much fun it is; it is 
something that needs to be experienced to understand.  Hershey is a magnificent teacher who does an incredible 
job engaging with all the students and I strongly recommend that everyone attend B’yachad.  
 
The reason I keep coming back to B’yachad is because I want to keep learning deeply about Judaism and all its 
many different features.  Also, I love Hershey’s sense of humor and the way he handles things are funny.  Finally, 
I like the things we talk about and hanging with friends. B’yachad is the best place to be on a Thursday night, 
Mrs. Sheydwasser, Hershey, and everyone in it are the best. 
 
B’yachad has given me the opportunity to grow closer with my peers. I’ve learned beyond the basics of 
responsibility, right from wrong and a series of life lessons.  The friendship, trust and creativity in the room allows 
me to connect individually with each person. I am proud to be a part of B’yachad and I am proud to speak freely 
there without hesitation. 
 
I still come to B’yachad because of the environment and because I know I will learn something I may not 
anywhere else. Hershey is someone I know I can tell anything to and ask anything without worrying about it 
leaving the conversation. I love learning about my Jewish roots and about what my religion stands for in relation 
to the past, the present and what will happen in the future. 
 
Funds were collected initially after his untimely passing, however, his legacy still lives on. Hershey’s family has 
decided to put this money and all future donations towards scholarships for students interested in enrolling in 
B’Yachad, along with funding off-site excursions that have always been highlights of our program. Donations are 
accepted in any amount. To make a donation, go to the DONATE NOW section of the PBJC website and make 
sure to select Harvey Jaffe B’yachad Memorial Fund as the Payment Type. 
 
May this serve as a living tribute to his memory. 

  

https://www.pbjc.org/payment.php
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ELIOT SAKOLSKY AARON MELZER SCHOLARSHIP 

BEVERLY BERKOWITZ 
Chairperson 

 

Arlene and David Sakolsky, along with their three sons, Eliot, Harvey, and Bill, were pillars of the Jewish 

community. Eliot was the United Synagogue Youth (USY) leader at Congregation Beth Shalom in Pompton 

Lakes. He passed away at the age of thirty-one. A scholarship fund was established by Congregation Beth 

Shalom in Eliot’s memory. The goal of the fund is to provide financial aid to youth participating in Jewish activities, 

such as Kadima, USY, Camp Ramah, Israel trips, and other Jewish educational activities. Congregation Beth 

Shalom transferred the fund to Pine Brook Jewish Center, where it will continue to perpetuate Eliot’s memory. 

May his memory be a blessing to your youth. 

Eliot’s brothers, Harvey and Bill, are current members of Pine Brook Jewish Center. Upon learning of the sudden 

and tragic loss of Aaron Melzer, a Pine Brook Jewish Center Religious School student, Congregation Beth 

Shalom honored the Melzer family by rededicating the fund as the Eliot Sakolsky Aaron Melzer Scholarship 

Fund. Aaron was the son of Margo and Jason Melzer, and the older brother of triplets, Anna, Brielle, and Brian. 

Aaron was a Religious School Student at Pine Brook Jewish Center, beginning at the age of two in its Nursery 

School. Aaron was a kind, loving, thoughtful and empathetic young man who was looking forward to his Bar 

Mitzvah. It was Aaron’s dream to travel to Israel, but he never did, as a result of his sudden passing at the age 

of eleven. The Melzer family shares the Sakolsky family’s mission to offer financial assistance to Religious School 

students so that they can further their Jewish studies at home and abroad. 

In memory of Eliot Sakolsky and Aaron Melzer, this fund will continue to financially assist Jewish youth to obtain 

a meaningful Jewish education and to fulfill their own individual dreams. Please note that recipients of this 

scholarship must be members of Pine Brook Jewish Center and students in high school or college. All decisions 

related to this fund will be governed by the Eliot Sakolsky Aaron Melzer Scholarship Fund Committee. 

Please contact the Eliot Sakolsky Aaron Melzer Scholarship Fund Committee chairperson, Beverly Berkowitz, 
at sakolsky-melzer-scholarship@pbjc.org with any questions. 
 
 

CLICK HERE FOR THE SAKOLSKY/MELZER SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATION 

 

 

 

 

  

mailto:sakolsky-melzer-scholarship@pbjc.org
https://www.pbjc.org/sakolsky/melzer-scholarship.html
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SISTERHOOD       
ILENE THAILER and STACI HANDLER 
Co-Presidents 

 

Congratulations to the new Sisterhood Board who was installed for the upcoming 2023-2024 year! 

Co-Presidents – Ilene Thailer and Staci Handler 
Past-President – Fran Simmons 
Membership Vice-Presidents – Samara Barness and Lauren Baumgarten 
Programming Vice-Presidents – Allie Banks and OPEN 
Torah Fund Vice-President – Heddy Belman 
Financial Secretaries – Beth Fuchs and Jessica Edelstein 
Treasurers – Michelle Zuckerman and Nancy Drillings 
Recording Secretary – Aileen Cabelly 
Judaica Gift Shop – Jen Kayne 
Parlementarian – Heddy Belman 
Public Relations/Corresponding Secretary – Jessica Edelstein and Betsy Steckelman 
Z’Havah – Lauren Baumgarten and Paige Silverman 
Scrip Sales – Beth Fuchs 
Kippah Sales Coordinator – Beth Fuchs 
Tribute Cards – Aileen Cabelly, Nan Rothberg, and Estelle Stein 
Tribute Coordinator – Melinda Kraus 
Donor – Beth Fuchs and Gail Feldman 
Purim Baskets – Jen Kayne, Wendi Leicht, and Fran Simmons 
Marketplace – OPEN 
Mah Jongg Tournament – Susan Kantor 
New Year’s Greetings – Michelle Zuckerman 
Oneg Sponsorships – Michelle Zuckerman 
College Outreach – Padi Nazmiyal 
Game Nights – Susan Kantor, Ilissa Schachman and Robyn Zampaglione 
 
Please note that we have a few open positions. If you are interested in helping with Programming or the 

Marketplace, please let us know! 

It’s that time of year again where Sisterhood will be putting New Year’s Greetings in the September 

Candlestick.  

CLICK HERE FOR THE NEW YEAR’S GREETING FLYER 

CLICK HERE TO SUBMIT YOUR FAMILY INFORMATION TO SIGN THE GREETING 

We are planning some great events for the upcoming year. Please look for future articles for more information. 

As always, please do not hesitate to contact us with any questions or suggestions. 

Ilene (ithailer@optonline.net) and Staci (staciahandler@gmail.com) 

 

 

 

 

https://www.pbjc.org/event/sisterhood-new-years-greetings---deadline-to-submit-your-greeting.html
https://www.pbjc.org/form/sisterhood-new-years-greeting-order-form.html
mailto:ithailer@optonline.net
mailto:staciahandler@gmail.com
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Sisterhood Tribute Cards 
      

      Please use the new tribute card online ordering system for your convenience. The link is: 
      https://www.pbjc.org/form/sisterhood-tribute-card-form.html 
 

If you are having difficulties with the online ordering form, please contact a member of the tribute card team 

according to your last name. Email notification is preferred. 

A-GO  Nan Rothberg  nanpbjc@gmail.com              973-879-3529 only if not sending email  

GR-M  Wendi Leicht leichts@optonline.net              973-420-2679 only if not sending email  

N-Z  Estelle Stein  EstelleBPStein@gmail.com     973-588-7332 only if not sending email  

No calls on the Sabbath, Jewish holidays, before 9:00 AM, or after 9:00 PM please.  

Did you know that Sisterhood sells Gift Cards to many 

of the stores where you shop? 
Please support the Sisterhood Scrip program and purchase gift cards for your family, friends, and teachers.  

Sisterhood earns a small percentage of the face value of the cards sold. Gift cards are available for sale in the 

PBJC office. Cash and checks (made out to PBJC Sisterhood) are accepted for payment. 

The cards we keep in stock include: 

Supermarkets:  ShopRite, Kings, Foodtown and Acme 
Coffee:   Dunkin Donuts, Starbucks 
Online:   Amazon, LL Bean 
Retailers:  American Eagle, Barnes & Noble, Bloomingdale’s, Dick’s Sporting Goods, Gamestop, 

Limited, Macy’s, Marshalls, Nordstrom, REI, Sephora, Ulta, Target, TJ MAXX 
 

 
And new to our collection we now sell American Express Gift Cards which have no activation fee. 
So, a $100 gift card simply costs $100. 
 
If there are any Gift Cards that we do not carry that you are interested in, contact Beth Fuchs about a special 

order at bethgfuchs@gmail.com. Beth can check to see if our vendor can supply us with the cards of your choice. 

 

 

  

https://www.pbjc.org/form/sisterhood-tribute-card-form.html
mailto:nanpbjc@gmail.com
mailto:EstelleBPStein@gmail.com
mailto:bethgfuchs@gmail.com
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BETTY CRANE FRIENDSHIP CLUB 
FRAN HOBERMAN-SCHENKEL AND BETH FUCHS 
Club Coordinators              

On Friday, June 23rd we capped off our year of programming with a Shabbat dinner and livestreamed Evening 

Service.  It was a lovely evening, with Cantor Toren leading the service and musical accompaniment by Melinda 

Kraus. Thank you both for making it such a warm and welcoming event. 

We are now on hiatus for the summer. Watch in August for the membership form to join the Friendship Club’s 

2023-2024 season. The Club has a once-monthly event from September through June, with a few of the winter 

programs held on Zoom for our snowbird population. For those who need transportation to in-person events, if 

you reach out in advance, we can arrange rides with members from your area. 

Mark your calendar for Friendship Club’s first event of the fall -- on Tuesday, September 19th at PBJC at 

7:30pm Carol Simon Levin of Telling Her Stories will present Mothers of Invention. Carol speaks about 

fascinating women that history has forgotten. In Mothers of Invention Carol portrays Lillian Moller Gilbreth, 

motion study pioneer and mother of twelve, and shares the stories of other overlooked women innovators.  From 

Margaret Knight (the 19th century “Female Edison”) to Hollywood superstar Hedy Lamarr, these “Mothers of 

Invention” changed our lives, yet their accomplishments were all too often ignored, discounted or credited to 

others. 

If you have suggestions for future programs or want to help us out and join the Friendship Club Committee, email 

us at PBJCfriendshipclub@gmail.com. 

 

Beth Fuchs and Fran Hoberman-Schenkel 

973-886-2397 973-632-7715 

 

 

 

                                            

 

 

 

 

 

  

mailto:PBJCfriendshipclub@gmail.com
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PRAYER BOOK DONATIONS AND DEDICATIONS 
 

Dedicating a Siddur Lev Shalem or Etz Hayim Bible that will be used in our congregational services is a wonderful 

way to celebrate family, remember loved ones, and honor our Pine Brook Jewish Center community. 

  

Thank you in advance for your generosity and support as we transition from the Siddur Sim Shalom to the Siddur 

Lev Shalem. We need many donations to help us purchase enough Lev Shelem siddurim. 

What makes Siddur Lev Shalem so special: 

Transliteration - User-friendly and provided for those parts of the service most often sung or chanted out loud by 

the congregation. 

Egalitarian Text - Egalitarian options for prayers are provided. 

Symbols - Icons are used to help readers participate in the service. For example, one symbol indicates when to 

bow. 

Commentary - Provides context for each prayer. What are its origins? Why it is here? What meaning might it 

convey? 

Insights - Prose and poetry, drawn from ancient to contemporary sources, that reflect and expand on the 
themes of that page. 
 
Contact the PBJC office at office@pbjc.org or (973) 244-9800 with any questions. 
 

CLICK HERE TO DONATE A PRAYER BOOK OR BIBLE 

 

CARING COMMITTEE            
SANDY GONZALEZ and CAROL KOTCH 
Committee Chairs 

We hope all is going well with you and your family. The Caring Committee continues to provide assistance to 
our friends and fellow congregants in need and we need your help. Examples of the types of assistance we 
provide include: 
 

• Delivering Shabbat meals occasionally on the second and fourth Friday of each month. 

• Providing needed rides to doctors’ appointments. 

• Shopping for those who can’t get out or picking up and delivering a prescription. 

• Setting up a house for shiva. 

• Keeping someone company or calling someone who would appreciate the companionship. 
 
Please contact us to sign-up to serve on the committee. We will add you to the list of people we reach out to 
when we need assistance. In addition, remember to let the office or us know if someone could use our help. 
We can’t support them if we don’t know about it! Thank you in advance for your help. 
 
Carol Kotch 
Cell 201-400-5702 
Home 973-299-1343 
Email cjknj@optonline.net 

Sandy Gonzalez 
Cell 973-592-2831 
Email sgonzalez@pbjc.org 

 

https://www.pbjc.org/track.php?id=3447447c48d14fceae27bce1bb8d27c5&color=45454a&url=mailto%3Aoffice%40pbjc.org&h=af11a
https://www.pbjc.org/track.php?id=3447447c48d14fceae27bce1bb8d27c5&color=45454a&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pbjc.org%2Fform%2Fprayer-book-donation-form.html&h=a93f4
mailto:cjknj@optonline.net
mailto:sgonzalez@pbjc.org
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nourish.NJ  

Louis Schwartz 
Chair 

 

For more than 20 years, PBJC has served as a member congregation of nourish.NJ (formerly the Community 

Soup Kitchen & Outreach Center), taking responsibility for lunch whenever there is a fifth Sunday of a month.  

The next fifth Sunday is July 30th.  PBJC members are asked to consider contributing to nourish.NJ in either of 

the following ways: 

1. nourish.NJ continues to hand out bagged groceries each day. Louis Schwartz will be in the PBJC parking lot 

on Sunday, July 30th collecting donations from 9:00 AM to 9:30 AM. The food in greatest need right now 

is canned chicken, canned beans, canned soups, canned stews, and cereal. Please only donate non-

perishable items. 

 

2. Help by making a monetary donation to nourish.NJ by July 30th. All donations collected for nourish.NJ 

through PBJC will go directly towards food supplies for nourish.NJ. Monetary donations can be made as 

follows: 

 

• Online through the PBJC website. Click on “Donate Now” and make sure to select “nourish.NJ Donation” 
as the “Type” of payment. 
 

• Through a check made payable to “PBJC” and mailed to PBJC at 174 Changebridge Road, 
Montville, NJ 07045. Please indicate “nourish.NJ donation” in the memo of the check and please put 
"Attn: nourish.NJ donation" on the envelope. 

We look forward to continuing our relationship with nourish.NJ as the organization grows and evolves. We will 

see how we can best support the organization and the people it serves. Thank you for your continued support. 

 

If you have any questions, you can contact Lou at nourishNJ@pbjc.org or 973-787-7243.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:nourishNJ@pbjc.org
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COMMUNITY OUTREACH AND 
COMMUNITY SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEES   
MARK ROFFMAN 
Committee Founder              

 
The Community Outreach Committee began almost 10 years ago with a simple mission: to provide living 
necessities to those with a defined psychiatric illness who are clients of the Mental Health Association of Essex 
and Morris Counties. This committee continues to thrive under the leadership of a Board of Directors comprised 
of dedicated young adults who receive guidance from Abby Edelman, Jamie Kideckel, and Ali Wise. The 
committee now provides resources for clothing of children living in shelters as well as supporting nourish.NJ. 
 

Last year a second committee was formed - The Community Scholarship Committee of the Pine Brook Jewish 
Center. The mission of this committee is to provide scholarships to academically worthy students of Dover High 
School who have made a difference in their community. For the first year the committee, comprised of 21 
members, provided one scholarship of $2,400 and two scholarships each of $400.  
 

Joining either or both of the Community Outreach Committees is easy. You can do so by donating $150 per year 
to participate in each committee. You can donate directly on the PBJC website (www.pbjc.org). Alternatively, 
send a check payable to PBJC with the appropriate notation (indicating the committee’s name) in the memo line. 
Again, the yearly donation to join is $150 for each committee. Neither committee has any meetings. Please 
consider joining one or both of our committees. Thanks for taking the time to read this message Please contact 
Mark Roffman at markroffmanphd@gmail.com if you would like more information about either of the committees. 
 

 

 
  

mailto:markroffmanphd@gmail.com
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UPCOMING EVENTS AND INFORMATION 
CLICK HERE FOR THE FULL PBJC CALENDAR 
 
Wednesday, July 12 at 8 PM – Chevra Board Meeting 
 
Wednesday, July 26 at 7:30 PM – Tisha B’Av Services via Zoom 
 
Thursday, July 27 – PBJC Office Closed in observance of Tisha B’Av 
 
Sunday, July 30 from 9 AM to 9:30 AM – Collection of Non-Perishable Food Donations in the PBJC 
Parking Lot for nourish.NJ 
 
Tuesday, August 1 - Deadline to Order Honey for the Religious School Honey Fundraiser to Avoid 
Shipping Charges   
 
Thursday, August 24 - Deadline to Order Honey for the Religious School Honey Fundraiser to 
Guarantee Delivery Before Rosh HaShanah 
 
Monday, August 28 - Deadline to Submit Your Sisterhood New Year's Greeting for the September 
Candlestick 
 
ORDER SHABBAT DINNER FROM KOSHER NOSH! 
 
Upcoming Shabbat dinner dates: 
Friday, July 7 
Friday, July 14 
Friday, July 28 
Friday, August 11 
Friday, August 25 
 
CLICK HERE TO ORDER YOUR SHABBAT DINNER ONLINE  
 
CLICK HERE FOR THE SHABBAT DINNER FLYER AND PRINTABLE ORDER FORM 
 
Note: Dinner orders must be placed by 10 AM Thursday (the day prior to each Shabbat dinner 
delivery). 
 

PICKLEBALL AT PBJC!  
 

We are excited to bring pickleball to our PBJC community! We now have one pickleball court in our 
gym that will be available for reservation by PBJC members on weekday evenings and Sundays. The 
schedule may vary based on other events taking place at PBJC. A weekly schedule with online sign-
ups will be sent out each Monday morning. The cost to rent the court is $30/hour. Players should bring 
their own racquets and balls. Please note that court rental is open to PBJC members and at least one 
PBJC member must be present at all times.  
 
CLICK HERE FOR THE PICKLEBALL FLYER 

https://www.pbjc.org/calendar
https://www.pbjc.org/event/chevra-board-meeting6.html
https://www.pbjc.org/event/tisha-bav-services1.html
https://www.pbjc.org/event/collection-of-non-perishable-food-donations-for-nourish.nj.html
https://www.pbjc.org/event/collection-of-non-perishable-food-donations-for-nourish.nj.html
https://www.pbjc.org/track.php?id=e8e67f026e804a839cb0efe20be1a2c6&color=45454a&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pbjc.org%2Fevent%2Freligious-school-honey-fundraiser---deadline-to-order-to-avoid-shipping-charges.html&h=6b1f5
https://www.pbjc.org/track.php?id=e8e67f026e804a839cb0efe20be1a2c6&color=45454a&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pbjc.org%2Fevent%2Freligious-school-honey-fundraiser---deadline-to-order-to-avoid-shipping-charges.html&h=6b1f5
https://www.pbjc.org/track.php?id=e8e67f026e804a839cb0efe20be1a2c6&color=45454a&url=https%3A%2F%2Forthoney.com%2FPBJ%2F&h=49ee9
https://www.pbjc.org/track.php?id=e8e67f026e804a839cb0efe20be1a2c6&color=45454a&url=https%3A%2F%2Forthoney.com%2FPBJ%2F&h=49ee9
https://www.pbjc.org/track.php?id=e8e67f026e804a839cb0efe20be1a2c6&color=45454a&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pbjc.org%2Fform%2Fsisterhood-new-years-greeting-order-form.html&h=8df29
https://www.pbjc.org/track.php?id=e8e67f026e804a839cb0efe20be1a2c6&color=45454a&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pbjc.org%2Fform%2Fsisterhood-new-years-greeting-order-form.html&h=8df29
https://www.pbjc.org/event/shabbat-dinner-order-pick-up.html
https://images.shulcloud.com/13548/uploads/Documents/PBJCShabbatDinnerFlyerandOrderFormUpdatedDecember2022.pdf
https://images.shulcloud.com/13548/_preview/37973a47791026c2aa4d2e1612c8215becd778b0.jpg
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BABYSITTERS   

Please see below for a list of available babysitters from our PBJC community. 
 
If you would like to be listed, please email Karen Herbst at kherbst@pbjc.org with your name, age, grade, and 
phone number. We will be happy to include you in our babysitting section in future issues of the Candlestick 
newsletter. 
 
Hayley Edelstein 
Grade 9 
Age: 15 
973-220-9496 
 
Joshua Marchant 
Grade 10 
Age 16 
Phone number: 973-886-1029 
 
Eli Rosen 
Grade 10 
Age: 15 
Phone number: 973-840-9162 
 
Rebecca Rosen 
Grade 10 
Age: 15 
Phone number: 973-840-9163 
 
Evan Schachman 
Grade 11 
Age: 17    
973-917-9587 
 
Perri Schachman 
Grade 8 
Age: 14 
973-917-9777 
 
Elissa Schwartz                                                                                                                                               
Grade 8 
Age: 13 
Phone number: 973-519-2999 
 
Amanda Stiller 
Grade 12 
Age: 17 
Phone number: 201-704-2976 

 
 

 

 

mailto:kherbst@pbjc.org
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JULY ANNIVERSARIES and BIRTHDAYS 
Happy Anniversary to…   
7/1 – Deborah and Fred Colfin 
7/4 – Marilyn and Erik Bodow, Marian and Bob Lowenfish,  
          Barbara and Fred Morrison 
7/5 – Beverly and Michael Miller 
7/6 – Marcy and Alan Guilder 

7/13 – Ina and Mark Roffman 
7/15 – Debbie and Lou Lees 
7/19 – Barbara and Abe Goll 
7/21 – Ellen and Jonathan Lewis 
7/23 – Stacey Cozewith and Jason Schneidkraut 
7/28 – Barbara and Mered Frankel 
7/30 – Krissy and Bryan Weiss 
 
Happy Birthday to… 
7/1 – Fletcher Alkin, Kenneth Eagle 
7/2 – Michael Weinstein 
7/3 – Dale Greenfield, Libby Toren 
7/4 – Rylee Gross 
7/5 – Tammy Buren, Shirley Kavesh 
7/6 – Sandra Erman, Rosalie Kesselman 
7/7 – Ina Roffman, Amanda Stiller 
7/8 – Mark Roffman 
7/9 – Fred Decter 
7/10 – Amy Stein 
7/11 – Paula Kadushin, Alan Krause 
7/12 – Benjamin Alkin, Noah Fox, Debby Martino, Arnold Pallay, Brie Stone 
7/13 – Richard Cohen 
7/14 – Zachary Dwoskin, Marielle Handler 
7/16 – Shelly Goldstein, Chloe Horowitz, Wendi Leicht, Barbara Lieberman,  
            Valerie Marcus, Emma Paris 
7/17 – Jonathan Cohen 
7/19 – Abe Feder 
7/20 – Karen Adest 
7/21 – Dana Cherna, Elissa Schwartz, Esta Zwick 
7/22 – Scott Fields, Miriam Gitomer, Madelyn Langer, Alec Silverman 
7/24 – Caleb Bruno, Sheldon Eichenbaum, Jeremy Reiss, Matthew Reiss, Patty Shwartz 
7/25 – Jax Baumgarten, Jayson Horowitz, Jonas Leibowitz 
7/27 – Sheryl Chesler, Asher Eskinazi, Philip Zwick 
7/28 – Leonard Leicht, Peter Nelson, Cantor Menachem Toren 
7/29 – Chloe Bressler, Rory Goldman 
7/30 – Elaine Korn, Daniel Schiff 
7/31 – Rosalyn Lippa 
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DONORS/SPONSORS  
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
 
By:  Susan Charnet 
In appreciation of Rabbi Finkel for his understanding, 
kindness and compassion 
 
By:  Betty and Fred Crane 
In memory of Margot Reich 
 
By:  Diane and Frank Dalton 
In honor of Marlene Scheinthal:  Mazal Tov on  
Eitan and Lizzie’s engagement, residency and 
graduations, Aden’s high school graduation and 
Lisa’s retirement    
 
By:  Rabbi Finkel 
In honor of Alexandra Milan joining the  
Jewish people 
 
By:  Stacey, Larry, Jake, Brady and Chase Garb 
In memory of Leonard Wallach 
 
By:  Benjamin Jacobs 
In memory of his beloved mother, Robin Jacobs 
 
By:  Joel Orris 
In memory of Mehri Ettehadieh Stull and Linda 
Raymond 
 
By:  Susan and Gary Schaechter 
In honor of the wedding of Matthew Guilder and 
Shahar Platt 
 
By: Louis, Shari, Elissa and Addison Schwartz 
In appreciation of Rabbi Finkel for all his support and 
help during the passing of Lou’s beloved father, 
Kenneth Schwartz 
 
                           
CANTOR’S DISCRETIONARY FUND  
 
By:  Joel Orris 
In memory of Mehri Ettehadieh Stull and  
Linda Raymond 
 
By: Louis, Shari, Elissa and Addison Schwartz 
In appreciation of Cantor Toren for all his support 
and help during the passing of Lou’s beloved father, 
Kenneth Schwartz 
 
 

PBJC GENERAL DONATION 
 
By: Diane and Frank Dalton 
In honor of Seth Friedman’s installation as PBJC 
president. Mazal Tov! May you go forward with 
courage and strength as you lead our wonderful 
congregation! 
 
By:  Isabel Margolin and Barry Marks 
In memory of Leonard Wallach 

 
By:  Marty Lesh and Susan Kaplan 
In memory of Sally Caruana 
 
 
SISTERHOOD 
 
By:  Seth and Randi Friedman 
In honor of Carol Kotch, in honor of her retirement 
 
By:  Nancy Lerner-Weiss and Jeffrey Weiss 
In honor of Matthew Guilder and Shahar Platt 
 
PBJC CARING COMMITTEE 
 
By:  Susan Charnet 
In appreciation of the Caring Committee for their 
generosity and kindness 
 
By: Diane and Frank Dalton 
In honor of Carol Kotch’s retirement 
 
 
 
ELIOT SAKOLSKY/AARON MELZER  
SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
 
By:  Beverly Berkowitz 
In honor of Carol Kotch, Mazel Tov on her retirement! 
 
By:  Gail Feldman 
In memory of Aaron Melzer’s Yahrzeit 
 
By: Greg Nieskens 
In memory of Aaron Melzer 
 
By:  Marlene Scheinthal 
In honor of Beverly Berkowitz 
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KIDDUSH FUND 
 
By:  Beverly and Ilysa Berkowitz 
In honor of the many special events in the lives of 
Esther Soussa, Marlene Scheinthal, Carol Kotch and 
Sue Charnet. Mazel Tov. 
 
By: Diane and Frank Dalton 
In memory of Diane’s beloved grandmother,  
Sadie Greenetz 
 
 
PRAYER BOOK FUND (LEV SHALEM) 

By:  Ilysa Berkowitz 
In honor of my wonderful Mother, Beverly Berkowitz. 
I am proud to call you my Mom! 
 
By:  Gail Feldman 
In memory of Ray Feldman on his Second Yahrzeit, 
June 14, 2023 
 
By:  Gail Feldman 
In honor of the special events in the lives of Sue 
Charnet, Carol Kotch, Marlene Scheinthal and 
Esther Soussa. Mazel Tov 
 
By:  Marlene Scheinthal 
In memory of Margot Reich 
 

YAHRZEIT DONATION 
 
By:  Jeffrey Alexander 
In memory of his beloved father, Stanford Alexander 
 
By:  Mindy Baker 
In memory of her beloved parents, Helene  
and Jerome Hirschhorn 
 
By: Maxine and Barry Berger 
In memory of her beloved father, Archie Ezorsky  
and his beloved mother, Jean Berger 
 
By: Benjamin Buren 
In memory of his beloved father, Paul Buren 
 
By:  Abby Crane 
In memory of her beloved mother, Harriet Burkam 
 
By:  Charles Crane 
In memory of his beloved father, Michael Crane 
 
 

YAHRZEIT DONATION (CONTINUED) 
 
By:  Elizabeth Epstein 
In memory of her beloved father, Alan Rosenthal 

 
By:  Gail Feldman 
In memory of her beloved husband, Ray Feldman 
 
By:  Sharon Fields 
In memory of her beloved father, Larry Herz. May 
your name always serve as a blessing. 
 
By:  The Garb Family 
In memory of Sheila Nussbaum 
 
By:  Marcia Grossman 
In memory of her beloved husband,  
Morton Grossman 
 
By: Alan Guilder 
In memory of his beloved father, Norman Guilder 
 
By: Marcy Guilder 
In memory of her beloved mother, Rosalind Shapiro 
 
By:  Donna Hersch 
In memory of her beloved father, Stanford Alexander 
 
By:  Fran Hoberman Schenkel 
In memory of her beloved father, David Server 
 
By:  David Katz and everyone at Synergy HomeCare 
In memory of Margot Reich 
 
By:  Melinda Kraus 
In memory of her beloved mother, Rose Kwasnik 
 
By: Lillian Lerman 
In memory of her beloved mother, Esther Kravetz 
 
By: Ellen Levitan 
In memory of her beloved father, Albert Cholever 
 
By: Keith, Melanie and Logan Lewis 
In memory of Aaron Melzer 
 
By:  Marian Lowenfish 
In memory of her beloved mother, Sally Zager 
 
By: Mel Sanders 
In memory of his beloved mother-in-law,  
Lillian Epstein 
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YAHRZEIT DONATION (CONTINUED) 
 
By: Patty Shwartz 
In memory of her beloved aunt, Rebecca Shwartz 
 
By: Estelle Stein 
In memory of her beloved mother, Annette Premock 
 
By:  Deborah Ulrich 
In memory of her beloved brother, Melvin Goldberg 
 
By: Natalie Wallach 
In memory of her beloved father, Louis Rubin 
 
By:  Larry Wayne 
In memory of his beloved grandfather, Arthur B. 
Joseph 
 
By:  Lester Wolfson 
In memory of his beloved uncle, Max Lieberman and 
his beloved aunt, Bea Flax 
 
By:  Shelley Zemel 
In memory of her beloved father, Irving Alper 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

OUR CONDOLENCES TO 
 
Robin Mark on the loss of her beloved 
mother, Harriet Dworkis 
 
Emily Tlusty on the loss of her beloved father, 
Albert Prostic 
 
Gil Mandel on the loss of his beloved sister, 
Sally Caruana 
 
David Manheim on the loss of his beloved 
father, Stewart Manheim 
 
Natalie Wallach on the loss of her beloved 
husband, Leonard Wallach 
 
Jonathan Lewis on the loss of his beloved 
father, Dr. Stephen H. Lewis, Jr. 
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SISTERHOOD TRIBUTES 
 
To:  Jay Birnbaum –  
Wishing you a Happy Birthday 
From:  Diane Dalton 
 
To:  Aileen and Jonathan Cabelly –  
Mazel Tov on Jeremy's Bar Mitzvah 
From: Diane and Alan Krause, Marlene Scheinthal,  
Estelle Stein, Randy and Jack Wenarsky,  
Esta and Phil Zwick   
 
To:  Sue Charnet –  
Mazel Tov on your twin granddaughters'  
B'not Mitzvah 
From:  Marlene Scheinthal 
 
To:  Sue Charnet –  
Mazel Tov on your special birthday 
From:  Gail Feldman 
 
To:  Sue Charnet –  
Mazel Tov on your granddaughters’  
high school graduation 
From:  Carol Kotch 
 
To:  Sue Charnet –  
Wishing you a Speedy Recovery 
From:  Marlene Scheinthal 
 
To:  Diane Dalton –  
Wishing you a Happy Birthday 
From:  Marlene Scheinthal 
 
To:  Gail Feldman –  
In honor of your friendship and your help to PBJC 
From:  Esther Soussa 
 
To:  Sharon and Bob Fields –  
Mazel Tov on your granddaughter  
Sydney's Bat Mitzvah 
From:  Beverly and Michael Miller 
 
To:  Doron Finkel –  
Mazel Tov on receiving the Sakolsky/Meltzer award 
From:  Marlene Scheinthal 
 
To:  Seth Friedman –  
Mazel Tov on becoming PBJC President 
From:  Ina and Mark Roffman 
 

 
 

To:  Marcy and Alan Guilder –  
Mazel Tov on the marriage of Matthew and Shahar 
From:  Arlene Lopez 
 
To:  Carol Kotch –  
Mazel Tov on your retirement from  
Montclair State University 
From:  Sue Charnet, Irene and Jerry Davis, Judy 
and Mark Lipsky, Arlene Lopez  
 
To:  Bob Lowenfish –  
Wishing you a Speedy Recovery 
From: Beverly and Michael Miller, Estelle Stein 
 
To:  Gil Mandel –  
In memory of your sister, Sally Caruana 
From: Jackie Fenton, Marcia Grossman, Roberta 
and Bob Kanarick, Barbara and Marvin Kaufman, 
Thomas and Marian Kaufmann, Stephanie Kutlow, 
Judy and Mark Lipsky, Arlene Lopez, Beverly and 
Michael Miller, Janet and Cindy Reich, Ina and 
Mark Roffman, Sandy and Arnold Schancupp, 
Marlene Scheinthal, Estelle Stein, Natalie and  
Len Wallach 
  
To:  David Manheim –  
In memory of your father, Stewart Manheim 
From:  Ina and Mark Roffman 
 
To:  Robin Mark –  
In memory of your mother, Harriet Dworkis 
From:  Sue and Gil Mandel, Janet and Michael 
Slipowitz, Natalie and Len Wallach 
 
To:  Janet Reich –  
In memory of your mother-in-law, Margot Reich 
From:  Gail Feldman 
 
To:  Nan and Alan Rothberg –  
Mazel Tov on your grandson's Bar Mitzvah 
From:  Ina and Mark Roffman, Estelle Stein 
 
To:  Marlene Scheinthal –  
Mazel Tov on your grandson’s high  
school graduation 
From:  Sue Charnet 
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SISTERHOOD TRIBUTES (continued) 
 
To:  Lou Schwartz –  
In memory of your father, Kenneth Schwartz 
From: Sue Charnet, Gail Feldman, Gayle and  
Jeff Isaacson, Sue and Gil Mandel, Rita and Gary 
Murray, Ilene Thailer 
 
To:  Estelle Stein –  
Mazel Tov on the birth of your granddaughter, 
Louisa Anne 
From:  Gail Feldman 
 
To:  Amanda Stiller –  
Mazel Tov on graduating from MTHS 
From:  Marlene Scheinthal 
 
To:  Pam Stoller –  
Wishing you a speedy recovery 
From:  Beverly Berkowitz 
 
To:  Rachel Thailer –  
Mazel Tov on graduating from MTHS 
From:  Marlene Scheinthal 
 
To:  Emily Tlusty –  
In memory of your father, Albert Prostic 
From: Jill and Jason Bergman and Family,  
Sheila and Michael Kirsch, Ina and Mark Roffman 
 
To:  Ilene Thailer –  
Wishing you a Speedy Recovery 
From:  Gail Feldman 
 
To:  Dr. Daniel Toren –  
Mazel Tov on receiving your medical degree 
From:  Marlene Scheinthal, Estelle Stein 
 
 

  
 
 

To:  Hadas and Menachem Toren –  
Mazel Tov on Daniel’s graduation from  
Medical School 
From: Ilysa and Beverly Berkowitz, Sharon  
and Bob Fields 
 
To:  Deborah and Bernard Ulrich –  
Mazel Tov on your granddaughter’s graduation  
from Maryland 
From:  Eleanor Damiano 
 
To:  Michael Weinstein –  
Mazel Tov on your retirement from the  
presidency of PBJC 
From:  Esther Soussa 
 
To:  The Weinstein Family –  
Mazel Tov on Sam's graduation from  
Emory University 
From:  Esther Soussa 
 
To:  Hailey Zuckerman –  
Mazel Tov on graduating from MTHS 
From:  Marlene Scheinthal 
 
To:  Michele and Evan Zuckerman –  
Mazel Tov on Hailey’s graduation 
From:  Diane and Frank Dalton 
 
 
  

Tribute cards may be sent to synagogue members and non-members, but only members will be listed in the 
Candlestick. 
 

 
Please use the new tribute card online ordering system for your convenience. The link is: 
https://www.pbjc.org/form/sisterhood-tribute-card-form.html 

 

 
If you are having difficulties with the online ordering form, please contact a member of the tribute card team 
according to your last name. Email notification is preferred. 
 

A-GO  Nan Rothberg  nanpbjc@gmail.com              973-879-3529 only if not sending email  
GR-M  Wendi Leicht leichts@optonline.net              973-420-2679 only if not sending email  
N-Z  Estelle Stein  EstelleBPStein@gmail.com     973-588-7332 only if not sending email  
 

No calls on the Sabbath, Jewish holidays, before 9:00 AM, or after 9:00 PM please.  
 

https://www.pbjc.org/form/sisterhood-tribute-card-form.html
mailto:nanpbjc@gmail.com
mailto:EstelleBPStein@gmail.com
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YAHRZEITS 
 
READ ON FRI/SAT, 
6/30 and 7/1 
 

7/1/23 – 12 Tammuz 
Mark Adelman  
Harriet Alboum  
Irving Haffner  
Jerome Hirschhorn  
Audrey Rita Pivnick-Erman 
George Weinberg  
Linda Weiss 
 
7/5/23 – 16 Tammuz 
Julia Bloom  
Claire Dozsa  
Esther Goldstein  
Sherley Ballen Katz 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
READ ON FRI/SAT, 
7/7 and 7/8 
 
7/8/23 – 19 Tammuz 
Alexander Fishman  
Saul Kohn  
Ruth Lambert  
Rose Rapoport  
Frieda Taube  
Sally Zager  
 
 
 
7/12/23 – 23 Tammuz 
Ralph Atkins  
Mary Brief  
Sylvia Fruchtman  
Ester Medwin  
Leo Nadel  
David Rabiner 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
7/2/23 – 13 Tammuz 
Jonathan Birnbaum  
Harry Rappaport  
Donald M. Stiel  
Elsie E. Stoller 
 
 
 
 
7/6/23 – 17 Tammuz 
Saul Altman  
Jean Berger  
Solomon Kaplowitz  
Fanny Markowitz  
Ida Newman  
Seymour Schancupp  
Herman Schkolnick  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7/9/23 – 20 Tammuz 
Younis Nili  
Emanuel Paster  
Yudel Rapoport  
Rose Thorner 
 
 
 
 
 
7/13/23 – 24 Tammuz 
Alan Carus  
Jean Gelb  
Saul Gelb  
Julia Heff  
Renee Lesser  
Ida Weiner  
Lauri Colfin West 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
7/3/23 – 14 Tammuz 
Jill Davidson  
Max Kampf  
Rose Klempner  
Lynn Michaelson  
Rachel Reiser  
Anna Silver Safier 
 
 
7/7/23 – 18 Tammuz 
Morris Emanuel Berkowitz 
Paul Buren  
Matthew Cole  
Jules Delancey  
Hyman Fechter  
Alan Jay Feldman  
Herman Friedland  
Fanny Kitay  
Morris Miller  
Sally Welger 
 
 
 
 
 
7/10/23 – 21 Tammuz 
Ethel Miklacki  
Lillian Rubin  
David Server  
Albert Spodeck 
 
 
 
 
 
7/14/23 – 25 Tammuz 
Solomon Krinsky  
Howard Marks 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 7/4/23 –15 Tammuz 
 Philip Chesler 
 Charles Fisch 
 Stanley Gottlieb 
 Helene Hirschhorn 
 Samuel Kasen 
 Tania Manheim 
 Rebecca Shwartz 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 7/11/23 – 22 Tammuz 
 Abraham Bainnson  
 Leo Bernstein  
 Lillian Epstein  
 Tillie Greenberg  
 Eleanor Joseph  
 Jerold W. Moskowitz  
 Gussie Nagin  
 Fannie R. Leifer Rader 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

July 2023  Tammuz – Av  5783 25 

READ ON FRI/SAT,  
7/14 and 7/15 
 
7/15/23 – 26 Tammuz 
Albert Cholever  
Samuel C. Heifitz  
Murray Karpen  
Walter Mendelson  
Beatrice Netkin  
Jeffrey Sherman  
Philip West 
 
 
7/19//23 – 1 Av 
Gertrude Abrams  
Adolph Fortes  
Milton Gerver  
Rabbi Jacob Krief  
Alan Rosenthal  
Max Schirn  
Sam Weiner  
Louis Winkler 
 
 
READ ON FRI/SAT,  
7/21 and 7/22 
 
7/22/23 – 4 Av 
I. Robert Ehrlich  
Edward B. Kayne  
Faye D. Langman  
Louis Levitt  
Anna Rutenberg  
Ellen Sauertig  
Dewey Saul  
Sadie Saviet  
Chai Beila Wishnick 
 
 
7/26/23 – 8 Av 
Elias Bernstein  
Bernard Cohen  
Louis Handwerger  
Nellie Kotkin Lichtenberg 
Louis Manzback  
Richard Schwarz  
Ruth Sheinker  
Bronka Steren 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
7/16/23 – 27 Tammuz 
Marilyn Deitz  
Bea Flax  
Joel Fried  
Ruth Gerkin  
Ann Grant  
Larry Herz  
Rose Polsky  
 
 
7/20/23 – 2 Av 
Dorita Fleischner  
Sheila Kolodkin  
Ferenze Perlmutter  
Gussie Schancupp  
Leo Schultz  
David Steinberg 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7/23/23 – 5 Av 
Bernard Berman  
Paul Jonathan Green  
Louis Wagner 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7/27/23 – 9 Av 
Manuel Feingold  
Samuel Klein  
Sharon Birnbaum Mandell 
Sadie Rosenblatt  
Gussie Sass  
Albert Zwick 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
7/17/23 – 28 Tammuz 
Phillip Bloom  
Ann Fisch  
Howard Jay Gellman  
Hyman Gurr  
Henri Krief  
Rachel Toby Rothenberg 
Anna Weichselbaum Sullivan  
Betty Warsaw 
 
7/21/23 – 3 Av 
Lawrence Bernstein  
Philip Bitterman  
Harriet Danishefsky  
Sadie Greenetz  
Victor Hare  
Gary Himelson  
Tillie Lifschen  
Peter J. Mazzola  
Clara Singer 
 
 
 
 
7/24/23 – 6 Av 
Abe Eliasberg  
Archie Ezorsky  
Dorothy Finkel  
Abraham Halpern  
Harold Judovin  
Dorothy Kanarick  
Samuel Morgenstern  
Marthel Rabenbauer  
Roslyn Wiesner 
 
 
7/28/23 – 10 Av 
Charles Greenbaum  
Irving A. Krause  
Max Lifschen  
Morris Silverman 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
7/18/23 – 29 Tammuz 
Minnie Alperin  
Kenneth S. Harris  
Jimmy Quartner  
Louis Rubin 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7/25/23 – 7 Av 
G. Gerson Isenberg  
Max Karpel  
Shushana Laniado  
Joseph Schottenfeld  
Martin J. Taitel  
Rachel Toren 
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READ ON FRI/SAT,  
7/28 and 7/29 
 
7/29/23 – 11 Av 
Rose Uniglicht Berkowitz 
Dorothy Chesler  
Etkey Madriss  
Morris Robinson 
 
 
 
 
8/2/23 – 15 Av 
Clarice Adler  
Selma Gitterman  
Rose Paster  
Louis Schneider  
Samuel Joseph Seidenfrau 
Selma Singer 
 
 
 

 
 
 
7/30/23 – 12 Av 
Marc A. Appel  
Elihu Chaim Alter Katz 
Roberta Cohn  
Rose Grossman 
Mildred Kranzthor  
Rebecca Silverman  
Steven Stadd 
 
8/3/23 – 16 Av 
David Messinger  
Brondel Pasternack  
Helen Teigman 

 
 
 
7/31/23 – 13 Av 
Ida Abrahamson  
Beatrice Feinberg  
Aranka Goldhammer  
Selig Shapiro 
 
 
 
 
8/4/23 – 17 Av 
Irving Goldberg  
Rose Greenberg  
Isidore Silver  
Helen Gertrude Wolfe  

 
 
 
8/1/23 – 14 Av 
Barry Berkowitz  
Abraham Friedman  
Ruth Rosenthal 

 

 


